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June 2016    Volume 1, Issue 5 

Our Church Matters 
Our Mission: Growing Together in Christ 

Through Worship, Fellowship, Witness and Service 

Dear Friends, 
 
My article for this month (see below “Church Council Vision Shared on May 
1”) is a reprint of my May 18 Midweek message, so some of you have al-
ready read it.  The information is important enough that I felt I needed to 
also share it here. 
 
Church Council Vision Shared on May 1 
Several of you have been asking questions about the Church Council’s vi-
sion that I shared in the message on May 1.  This article is intended to offer 
responses to the questions that I know have been raised (in no particular 
order).  You may read the manuscript of the May 1 message on the website 
at http://rumcweb.org/worship/sermons/listen/ 
 

The Vision 
In the May 1 message, I focused mostly on the benefit of adding this 

staffing in relation to young adults, and that is true.  However, the 
focus on young adult ministry is really part of a much broader vision 
of how we build life-long faith formation and discipleship as a congregation.  We are building (or perhaps 
rebuilding is a better word) a program for all of life.  Few would argue that we have some “holes” and one of 
those holes is in our young adult population and effective programming for that age group.   

 
Our discipleship vision is that our faith family will be supported in their spiritual growth and development 
from cradle to grave, with age-appropriate ministries available all along our life’s journeys.  The council feels 
that the next step in developing our programs to that end is in young adult/young family ministry.  

 
Why would we add program staff hours instead of adding another pastor?   
Essential to our growth and vitality as a congregation is our ability to offer relevant programming for those who 

consider making our church their faith home.  Organizing and developing programs and developing lay 
leadership is very time-consuming.   

 
One way to think about this:  A pastor’s time is divided among a number of tasks and even the best-
organized pastor knows that every day’s schedule may be changed at a moment’s notice when something 
comes up that needs immediate attention.  While that can happen to program staff members’ schedules as 
well, it is not as likely or frequent.   

 
We have seen the results of excellent program staff work in our congregation, notably in  youth ministries, 
and the Church Council feels that investing in young adults (single or married with or without young chil-
dren) is what is needed to take our congregation to the next level. 

 
In case you’re wondering, I am 100% in agreement.  I believe that adding program staff hours will be much 
more helpful to all of us and to me in particular than adding a pastoral position at this point.   

 
How can we afford this when we can’t afford another pastor?   
Without the support of the congregation, the truth is that we can’t.  Howev-
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er, the 2016 budget included half of the amount needed for the annual salary because the idea was to com-
mence the position on July 1 of this year.  We would need to double that amount in the 2017 budget.   

 
Things you need to know: 

Our 2016 budget was adopted with an $18,000 deficit.  It was developed using real numbers from 2015 
expenditures and giving, as well as 2016 pledges and an estimate of giving for 2016 from those who 
do not pledge (an annual reality in our church and most churches). 

Our giving record as of today shows that we are not currently on track to fully fund this budget.  There-
fore, I included an appeal to the congregation to increase their current giving in order to fully fund 
the budget. 

 
On May 1, I asked everyone to increase their giving and said, “Can you increase your giving by 2% or $50 

or more a month to contribute to making this vision a reality?”  Here’s what I mean by that:  I know 
that family realities are different in each of our households and not everyone can consider the same 
increase in their giving.  Some may be able to increase by 2% of whatever they are currently giving.  
Others may be able to give more than that.  Simple math tells me that if 100 families in our congre-
gation increased their giving by $50 each month, we would more than fully fund our budget, includ-
ing the added staff hours for the whole year and many of the unexpected expenses that can arise 
(like extra snow removal).  Congregational finance is not structured like dues.  In fact offerings are in 
no way, shape or form like dues.  Giving is a faith commitment.  My prayer is that each of us will con-
sider what we can contribute to put us in a solid financial position as we move forward to act on the 
vision God has planted in the hearts and minds of this church’s leaders. 

 
A final note on adding Pastoral or Staff hours.  RUMC has a history of adding pastoral positions, so it’s familiar 

and “normal.”  Some of you have been kind enough to question why we aren’t adding another pastor “to 
help Vivian.”  Recent scholarship has advised that adding staff rather than pastors when a church is between 
about 150 and 350 in worship is much more effective in developing or redeveloping the church.  I agree.  
With adequate staff help, especially staff that is theologically trained for the kind of discipleship work that 
we need here, it will make the work of your pastor more focused. 

 
If you have questions about any of this, please contact George Hoffmann (jediman9@verizon.net) or me. We will be 
posting question and answers over the next few weeks as they arise. 
 
Blessings on you! 

 

Dear Church family, 
      I would like to thank the United Methodist 
Women for giving me the honor of "Woman of the 
Year, 2016"!  I was truly surprised and I will never 
forget this 2016 Mother Daughter Banquet.  I truly 
call RUMC home as my Mom did.  I have a lifetime 
of memories of RUMC and I plan on having many 

more.  I also want to thank my husband, Bill as he kept this BIG secret from 
me and my sister, Lois as she was also in on this secret and helped Liz Liver-
more with her presentation.  I also want to thank Liz for the wonderful 
presentation of the award and for the gifts she gave me.  I will cherish the 
special Cross pin and also the angels and  a special thanks for the needle-
work that Sue Wright did for me! 
       Thanks to all of you and praise be to God! 
                       Tammy Nash  
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Summer Sunday School Volunteers Needed 

Teachers and Helpers needed for combined PreK-5th grade class. 

Sign up for one or more Sundays in the summer. Starting June 26, 9:30-10:25 am. All les-

sons provided. Volunteers must fill out volunteer forms and attend  

Safe Sanctuary training. Sign up in Narthex. 

Contact Michelle Vardoulakis or Cara Norris for more information 

Michelle: 443-690-2720 or michellevardoulakis@gmail.com 

Cara: 443-804-3792 or norriscara@gmail.com 

JUNE 19th--is Gift card/Shoppers cards order day!!   
Please consider buying for those summer vacations or road trips. We 
now have Hotels.com and we have all types of restaurants like Crack-

er Barrel, Taco Bell, Arby's, Burger King,  
Olive Garden, Red Lobster, Bonefish Grill, Outback  

Steakhouse, Bubba Gump Shrimp Co., Chipotle Mexican Grill, Dunkin 
Donuts, etc.....  Please get an order form from the Bulletin boards and  

then see Tammy Nash or Lois Burton.  Any questions call Tammy 410-239-8394.  

Reisterstown United Methodist Church invites you to Vacation Bible School 

June 20 - June 24, 2016  6:15 pm to 8:30 pm  
 

Join us for supper each night from 5:15 pm to 6:15 pm.  

Then from 6:15 pm to 8:30 pm catch a wave to the SURF SHACK for an adult study and Bible 

fun for children ages 4 to 10. The adventure includes energizing music, interactive Bible fun, su-

per science, cool crafts, great games, and more.  

To be a part of all the Surf Shack excitement,  

register by June 5th. 

Registration Forms are available on the Welcome Table in the Narthex or 

at RUMCWeb.org  

Return forms to Lani Hoffmann or send to:  

VBS at RUMC  246 Main St., Reisterstown, MD 21136 

Contact Michelle Vardoulakis if you are interested in being a volunteer 
Michellevardoulakis@gmail.com or 443-690-2720 

Attention high school seniors and all college students.  
Interest-free student loans are available from the Griffin-Yohn and Linwood-
Cross Student Loan Funds. If you would like to apply to receive a loan, please 
pick up an application at the Welcome Center in the Narthex. Students who 
have previously received loans must reapply each semester. Applications 
should be returned to Suzanne Outt by Sunday, June 26th. 
 Please contact Suzanne Outt if you have any questions at 410-526-9218 or 
aribasue@comcast.net 

Upcoming Events 

mailto:michellevardoulakis@gmail.com
mailto:norriscara@gmail.com
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

Annual Children’s Consignment Sale – AUGUST 20th  

Want to help raise funds for youth scholarships, youth work campership, local and worldwide missions? 
Volunteer for the Children’s Consignment Sale this August.  This year’s sale is on Saturday, August 20th. 
 

We need volunteers to help  
set up on Wednesday, August 17th in the evening 

sort sale items on Friday, August 19th in the afternoon and evening 
and room assistants, sorters, interpreters and cleanup crew on Saturday, August 20th. 

 
Your support of this event not only raises funds for God’s work but also provides community families 
with the chance to clothe their kids, provide them with books to read or toys to play with for a fraction 
of the cost of these items found in department stores. 
 

Volunteer Sign Up Sheets located at the RUMC Welcome Center.   
Contact Bonnie Lieberman at bnblieb@comcast.net or 410-313-9496. 

Thanks in advance for your support!  

Children’s Consignment Sale 

August 20, 2016 
7:00-12:00 Noon 

Children’s and Teen Clothing 

Baby Equipment 

More Toys Than You Can Imagine 
 

For information about the sale or being a consignor, please 

 contact us at 410-526-6967or rumcconsign@gmail.com  

Emory Grove Pic-

nic and Evening 

Service 

July 10, 2016 

4:00-7:00 pm 

Join us for our an-

nual Church Picnic and Evening 

service at the serene 

Emory Grove Home-

stead. Bring the family. 

More information to 

follow in the coming 

weeks 

mailto:bnblieb@comcast.net
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RUMC Community Life 

From the Food Pantry 

We served 226 families in April 

WE ARE IN NEED OF PLASTIC BAGS!!! 
What a year we had!  The food pantry handed out 2,178 bags of 
food in 2013.  This served 548 individual families.  Over 55,000 
lbs. of food were handed out, plus 55 bags of school supplies, 
unlimited clothing, toiletries, cleaning supplies, household items, 
Panera Bread, and Wawa items. We had over 90 volunteers par-
ticipate in this ministry adding up to over 3000 volunteer hours. 
The Community Luncheon opened in April. We served 430 meals 
and froze 340 meals for distribution at the food pantry. Thirty-
two volunteers donated 850 hours of service. In addition, the 
church was instrumental in sponsoring 19 families for Christmas 
this year. If you would like to be involved in these ministries in 
the coming year, there are lots of ways to be a part of the team. 
Do you like to cook, clean, greet and meet people, bag groceries, 
run errands, write letters…? Contact me and we can find a way 
for you to get involved. (Lani Hoffmann 410-526-6967 or 
lani05@verizon.net). Thank you to all of you who anonymously 
donate food each week to keep our shelves stocked.   
See the back page for items needed this and every month 
 
The Community Lunch served 55 served on May 3rd.        
We will be having our next lunch on June 4th from 11:30 to 1:00.   
If you would like to help with preparation or serving – please con-
tact Lani at 410-526-6967 or lani05@verizon.net.     

OUR DAILY BREAD—Summer Cookie Drive 
During the summer months of June, July, & August, Rachel & I will be collecting packaged 
cookies of any kind for the children at Our Daily Bread. As school soon let's out, ODB will see 
an increase of children coming to eat at their noon meal. Desserts are donated items, which 
ODB has seen a decrease recently. We will accept cookies any Sunday as well as during 

casserole drop-off dates (6/2/16, 6/30/16, & 8/4/16). Please consider donating this summer. 
Thanks Kris and Rachael Brown 
_____________________________________ 

Overseas Military Coupons Update: 
From January 2016 - April 2016, RUMC has mailed $61,834.86 in manufacturer 
coupons to the Army base in Vicenza, Italy. All service men & women and their 
families are allowed to use these coupons in the PX/BX/commissary on the 
base. This mission helps to offset the families financial burdens while overseas! 

Please don't throw away your coupons. Bring them to church and donate them to my "Coupon Bin" behind 
the Welcome Center. Your trash is someone's treasure! Thanks in advance, Kris 
_____________________________________ 

Pop Tabs & My Coke Rewards Update:  
As summer approaches with Memorial Day and 4th of July parties, please re-
cycle your Coke products caps, box points, and/or plastic wrap points to 
RUMC. We are collecting these points for Cedarmere Elementary School! Al-
so, please pop your tabs off your can products & bring to church. All pop tabs 

are accepted & donated to the Ronald McDonald House to purchase gas for their travel van. This van trans-
ports parents & siblings to see their sick children in hospitals in Baltimore City! You can place these items in 
my "Coupon Bin" behind the Welcome Center. Recycling trash to help others! Thanks in advance, Kris 

ADDITIONAL SINGERS  
are needed for the Fall, 2016! 
Are you interested in singing 
in the choir? Now is your 

chance! Contact Bill Myers and let him know that you 
would like to join the Chancel Singers! 
In His Service for You, 
Bill Myers 
RUMC Music Ministry Director 
Bill@Marylandsings.org 

Maryland Sings is in need of more cardboard paper 
towel tubes—please begin saving these as the singers 
use them to practice using them as :”microphones” so 
that the real mics don’t get 
broken. Thanks for your coop-
eration—place them on the 
table outside the choir room. 
 
Blessings 
Bill Myers 

mailto:lani05@verizon.net
mailto:lani05@verizon.net
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Loved Ones Serving Our Country 

Augsburg Lutheran Village  

 Margaret Merkel 

Carroll Lutheran Village    

 Dot Bond; Ann Garman; 

 Francis Koenig; Louise Meyers 

 Elsie Smith; Nancy Welsh 

Fairhaven  

 Bob Walker  

Hampstead Village 

 Wilma Cook 

Lorien Center  

 Viola Evans; Dotty Harry 

 

Mercy Ridge  

 LaRue Allewalt 

Morning Breeze 

 Betty Leppo 

Salony House  

 Sibyl Stevens  

 Edythe Hastings 

Springwell Sr Living Community  

 Frank Simmonds 

Tremont Place   

 Betty Flohr, Doris Matthews

   

 

Our Home Bound   

  Shirley Krause; Doris Martin;  

  Bill & Colleen Eysaman;          

 Mary Jane & Stewart Reed,   

 Larry Short    

Joshua Coleman, Rosemary Dragunas’ nephew—
United States Air force,  now serving  

 in  Germany 
Ryan Delano, Kim (Wright) Delano’s husband, Judy 

& Brian Wright’s son-in-law,  
 serving in the Army, stationed in Germany 
Lindley Garcia, Carol Judkins’ friend — USMC not 

currently deployed 
Elizabeth Haines Greenway, Marion Yohn’s grand-

daughter, serving in the Army in NC 
Ryan Hirsch, Lauren Trail Hirsch’s husband — Army 

National Guard 

Steven Lee, Carol & Danny Lee’s son —Senior Chief, 
Navy, (22 years) deployed on the USS Truman air-
craft carrier. 

Vance Listwan, Son of Rachel & Mark Utterback, 
serving in the Air Force, stationed in Germany 

Dennis Mack, Thelma Mack’s nephew— serving in 
the Army 

Allen Messenger, Ruth Whitlock’s grandson, home, 
serving in Alexandria, VA and Fort Belvoir. 

Charlie Parker, Cynthia 
Humphrey’s cousin, home from 
Afghanistan, in the reserves. 

 Kathy Correll, continue prayers for healing and 
emotional strength (5/8) 

 Gerald Correll, Prayers for strength as he ministers 
to Kathy (5/8) 

 Deborah Grubb-Wheeler, pray for her and her sis-
ters for strength as they minister to her mother (on 
hospice at Deborah’s sister Dahn’s house) over the 
coming weeks (5/8) 

 Fran Koenig, prayers for healing, health issues (5/8) 
 William Lundy, prayers for healing (5/8) 

 Larry Short,  prayers for continued healing (5/8) 
 Jannell Trcka,  cont. prayers for healing of lower 

left leg (5/15) 
 Brit Weber, prayers for healing and speedy recov-

ery from pnuemonia(5/22) 
 Ronnell Went, prayers for healing of eye problem 

(5/8) 
 

Please Pray for RUMC Members 

Our Members in Senior Communities and Our Home Bound 
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 Mary Belt, Cora McCauley’s daughter, fell and 
broke her leg, prayers for healing (5/15) 

 Kendall Bogley, great grand daughter of Ruth 
Whitlock, prayers for healing (5/8) 

 Haley Caltrider, great granddaughter of Tom 
and Alice Caltrider, prayers for healing, home 
from the hospital (5/29) 

 Tobe Carter, recovering from 2 heart attacks 
and a TIA while visiting daughter in Southern MD. 
Prayers for him and wife Sue as they return to 
FLA. (5/8) 

 Juliana Carver, John & Tammy Carver, 
(parents), please pray for Juliana, their youngest 
child, fighting cancer for the 7th time. (5/7) 

 Bob & Loretta Estabrook, friends of the Holson-
bakes, prayers for strength and comfort, ALS (5/29) 

 Ben Friert,  friend of Marion Yohn, 17 yr. old di-
agnosed with leukemia (5/22) 

 Bernadine Glosser, Deborah Paris’ mother, 
prayer for improved health (5/15) 

 John Goodman, Mary Goodman’s brother, 
prayers for healing, lung cancer (5/22) 

 Mike Hockstad, prayers for healing, stage 3 can-
cer (5/22) 

 Kim Klinefelter, Victoria Trcka’s friend’s moth-
er, prayers for diagnosis, treatment and peace for 
family (5/29) 

 Gino Manna, Michael Vardoulakis’ cousin, diag-
nosed with Stage 4 pancreatic cancer. Please pray 
for comfort, chemo is making him very ill. (5/8) 

 Dawn Goebel Palmer, Kathleen Goebel’s niece, 
diagnosed with breast cancer, prayers for healing 
and strength (5/15) 

 Melissa Poe, 34, battling lung cancer (5/8) 
 Kathy Reedy, Cont. prayers for strength & 

stronger faith (5/22) 
 Claire Shaw, 25 year old, had bone marrow 

transplant awhile ago, continue prayers for heal-
ing (5/22) 

 Sean Staley and family, friend of the Trckas, 
Deby Brooking and the RUMC family, treatment 
for leukemia, home from hospital—blood counts 
are slowly returning to normal (5/22) 

 Connie Stiars, healing from 2 foot surgeries (5/8) 

 Joe Tominelli, friend of Judy Wright, prayers for 
healing, lung cancer (5/15) 

 Beverly Wright, Jill Wright’s mother, feeling 
better—praise the Lord(5/29) 

 Lorene Wright, Brenda Soskin’s mother, pray-
ers for healing (5/8) 

 Andy, Susan Henry’s son-in-law, prayers for 
health (5/29) 

 Cierra, Connie Stiars daughter (5/8) 
 Cindy,  Connie Stiars friend, prayers for healing 

(cancer) (5/8) 
 Dana, Connie Stiars sister, prayers for strength 

(5/8) 
 Linda,  Mary Goodman’s sister, prayers for re-

covery from surgery (5/8) 
 Liz, friend of Connie Stiars, prayers for healing 

(5/15) 
 Donna, Connie Stiars sister, prayers for healing 

and strength as she is raising three grandchildren 
(5/15) 

 Mary Lea, neighbor of the Norris’s, prayers for 
healing from heart surgery (5/17) 

 
 

Prayer List— Please Pray for RUMC Family, Friends, & Neighbors 
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From the Library 

1.  We read it in a book of 
facts.  Summer is really on the 
way. It's time to think about 
backyard and beach summer 
reading. We have a great sup-

ply of new titles with more on the way. Take a 
look at the new book shelf but don't forget 
about the older books you never had a chance 
to check out. Take yourself on some trips 
where you've never been before by reading. 
2. "A house without books is like a room with-
out windows."  ~ Horace Mann 
3.  "Books are lighthouses erected in the great 
sea of time."  ~ E.P. Whipple 

Library  

Log 

Mission U: July 29—31, 2016 

Looking to learn while having fun? Plan to attend Mission 

U! Mission (formerly School of Christian Mission) will be 

held on  July 29-31, 2016 at the Bethesda Marriott (5151 

Pooks Hill Rd, Bethesda, MD 20814). As usual, there will 

be youth and adult courses with this year’s focus be-

ing Latin America: People and Faith (This study is an over-

view of the richness of Latin America and its peo-

ple), Climate Justice Call to Hope and Action (This study 

invites you to understand climate justice, which means 

setting right our relationships with each other and the 

earth), and The Bible and Human Sexuality (This study 

explores human sexuality as two essential components of 

our Christian Faith. The Bible is part of the foundation of 

our faith. Human sexuality is part of who we are as hu-

man beings, created by God and called good. The study 

invites us to explore the complexity of the biblical text 

and our varied understanding of it in light of human sex-

uality). 
 
There are two brochures, 2016-Mission-u-Adult-Brochure

-2 and 2016-Mission-u-Youth-Brochure-2. Please see 

what suits your needs. Mail your registration forms to 

Zilpha Pinkney, 6705 Eilerson Street, Clinton, MD 20735.  
 
BOTH BROCHURES ARE AVAILABLE AT THE WELCOME 

CENTER—If anyone would like to go with Kathleen 

Goebel please  

contact her at  410-998-9850 or email at 

kmg8565@aol.com.   

Book Club will meet on  

Wednesday, June 15,  

7:00 in our library.  

We will be discussing a very popular 

book from 1994, At Home in Mitford by Jan Ka-

ron. This is the first novel in a series of 11 taking 

place in a small town in North Carolina. The 

main character is an Episcopalian rector named 

Father Tim. He is new to the 

area and thinks it might be bor-

ing until he gets a huge dog for 

a housemate and then meets 

humorous and eccentric peo-

ple. Count on some belly 

laughs. 

From the Shelves 
 My book club recently read Mary 
Higgins Clark's newest work, "Death 
Wears a Beauty Mask and Other Sto-
ries." The main novella concerns a 

model named Alexandra. Her sister and new broth-
er-in-law arrive in New York to visit her, only to dis-
cover that she's disappeared. They race around the 
city trying to find a clue as to her whereabouts. 
Then, a corpse appears in her living room. Is this 
the end of Alexandra? 
     I also enjoyed reading the other stories in this 
collection. My favorite was "The Cape Cod Mas-
querade." It features Clark's recurring characters, 
lottery winners Alvirah and Willy Meehan. We fol-
low them to Cape Cod, where they hope to get 
some rest and relaxation. Instead, they find them-
selves trying to help a young woman who was 
wrongfully convicted of murder. 
     I also particularly liked "Definitely, a 
Crime of Passion," "Haven't We Met 
Before?," and "The Tell-Tale Purr." 
Check out this book for yourself and 
see which stories you like best. 
  -Beth Waters 

http://bwcumc.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/2016-Mission-u-Adult-Brochure-2.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/2016-Mission-u-Adult-Brochure-2.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/2016-Mission-u-Youth-Brochure-2.pdf
mailto:kmg8565@aol.com
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Congratulations to Mary Morrison and Angelo Went for earning  
the Helen Berryman Scholarship 

 
Mary Morrison - Graduating from G.W. Carver Center for Arts and Technology.  Plans to attend 

Massachusetts College of Art and Design this fall. 
 

Angelo Went -Graduating from Lansdowne High School. Plans to attend the University of Baltimore 
this fall majoring in business  with a focus in finance. 

2016 High School Graduates 

Eddie Cashman – Graduating from Owings Mills High School.  Plans to attend the Univer-
sity of Maryland, College Park in the fall majoring in business and finance. 
Amanda Moore - Graduating from Liberty High School. Plans to take the Cosmetology 

State Board test and go directly into the work force 

Mary Morrison - Graduating from G.W. Carver Center for Arts and Technology. Plans to 
attend Massachusetts College of Art and Design this fall. 
Angela Myers - Graduating from Franklin High School. Plans to attend Carroll County 
Community college this fall.  
Alexis Outt - Graduating from Sycamore High School in Cincinnati, Ohio. Plans to attend 
the University of Cincinnati majoring in Psychology this fall. 
Tucker Schuster - Graduating from Mount Saint Joseph High School. Plans to attend 
Mount Saint Mary collage in Fairmount this fall.   
Alexandra Tambaoan – Graduating from Chapelgate Christian Academy.  Plans to attend 
Towson University this fall majoring in Computer Science/Cyber Security. 
Angelo Went -Graduating from Lansdowne High School. Plans to attend the University of 

Baltimore this fall majoring in business with a focus in finance. 
 

2015-2016 College Graduates 

Tyler Bogert – Graduated in December with a Bachelor Degree in Agricultural and Environ-

mental Technology from N.C. State University. He is working as Research Associate for 

DuPont-Pioneer. 

Elizabeth Bond - Graduating from Notre Dame of Maryland University with a Bachelor of 

Science degree in Nursing.  She will be working for Johns Hopkins Hospital in the Pediatric 

Research unit. 

Brooke Cashman - Graduating from Virginia Commonwealth University with a Bachelor 

degree in Fashion Merchandizing and Business.  

Jason Farland – Graduated in December with an Associate of Arts degree from Carroll 
Community College.  He is currently studying accounting at James Madison University. 
Jessica Farland – Graduated in December with a Bachelor of Science degree in Nursing 
from Towson University with minors in Jewish Studies and Ancient Mediterranean Studies.  
She is working at the University of Maryland Medical Center in the medical intensive care 
unit. 
Christie Hoffmann - Graduating from Goucher College with a Bachelor of Arts degree in 
Psychology and Dance.  She plans to pursue employment with Walt Disney World. 
 

2016 Post Graduate 

Jon Sadler – Graduated from Loyola with an MS in Pastoral Counseling. 
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Mother Daughter Banquet—May 5, 2016 

Our MC’s for the Night—Tammy Nash & Lois Burton The Banquet Committee: 
Joanne Ditto, Pat Dinsmore; Ruth Whitlock, Lois Burton,  
Maggie O’Farrell and Judy Wright with RUMC’S 2016 Woman 
of the Year Tammy Nash—Congratulations Tammy! 

At the Mother/Daughter Banquet, Tammy Nash was announced as 

the Woman of the Year for 2016.  Tammy is a lifetime Methodist and 

member of RUMC.  She attended Sunday school and was confirmed 

here at RUMC.   After graduating from Towson State, Tammy met and 

married her husband at RUMC with Rev. Eugene Funk officiating.  

They settled in Hampstead and they have two children, a boy and a 

girl.  They are also blessed with 4 grandchildren.  She continues to be 

very close to her sister and family.   

Her RUMC membership has continued as she raised her children and 

over the years, this quiet, helpful woman could be found at RUMC as 

she continued to be active as an adult with many aspects in the life of 

our church.   She supported the Sunday school as a teacher, and was 

involved with fundraisers and programs, initiating the gift card pro-

gram to benefit Missions, and helping with the Holly Fair.  She was Co-president of Circle of Friends 

and served on the communion committee, the Mother / Daughter Banquet, and Chrismons.   Tam-

my could be heard singing in the choir and she could be seen in the kitchen helping with Kiwanis 

dinners and church dinners as well as bringing casseroles for Our Daily Bread.   

 The importance of family and community has also been evident in her life as she volun-

teered in schools and with 4H where her children were involved.   She supported 4H clubs as a 

leader and advisor for activities.  She also supports people in the military as she leads 4H members 

in collecting items to be sent overseas.  She also enjoys keeping up with the Orioles and the Ra-

vens!   

Congratulations to Tammy Nash, RUMC’s “Woman of the Year” for 2016. 
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Bev Lipp’s Cats We Are Siamese If You Please 

Mother Daughter Banquet—May 5, 2016 

Lindsy Renner dancing to “Desire” by Yanni 
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Susan Harry, Director of Youth Ministries 

C# 410-245-7190 H# 410-876-2476  

gwtwsue2@comcast.net 

Church Office hours- Tuesday and Thursdays and by appointment. 

2016 Baltimore County Christian Work Camp 
July 17TH  – July 22TH 

Share the love of Christ by improving the homes of and providing assistance 
for some limited income families in Baltimore County,Maryland. 

http://bcchristianworkcamp.org/ 
***Adult Volunteers are needed! If you are willing to help the 

youth with this mission please RSVP by June 12th. Depending on amount of 
skilled & unskilled adult help will determine the projects we can take on for the 
week.  
If you have any questions you may contact Susan Harry, RUMC Director of Youth 
Ministries gwtwsue2@comcast.net cell # 410-245-7190 or Home #410-876-2476. 
We will be working together as a group on projects for people in our community.  
The home base is Reisterstown United Methodist Church.  We will leave promptly at 8:30 each 
morning. If you need a ride to and from home daily please contact Ms. Susan 410-245-7190. 
Please eat breakfast before you arrive and bring a bag lunch w/ drink or water bottle. There 
will be a couple days where we will eat out. We are also planning a FUN event for 1 day during 
the week. 
 
The plan to date is to be painting, power washing, some yard work, organizing and cleaning 308 
bldg., and touching up mural for our Sunday school. Supplies needed: Bucket or bag for your sup-
plies, paint brushes or rollers, work gloves or garden gloves, 4 trash bags, and garden trowel. We 
are also looking for an old bed sheet that is no longer needed or 10 x10 tarp. Mark all your equip-
ment with your name. Flip-flops or sandals are OK in afternoon and at church at the end of the 
week, but will not be allowed on the jobsite. Sturdy closed shoes are required on job sites. Look 
for registration forms and a list of daily camper supplies in June. 
Youth please contact Susan Harry by June 28th  if you are interested in participating in BCCWC. 

 
RUMC Consignment Sale is looking for youth & adult help on Aug. 19 & 20 for set up, sale, and 

clean up. Are you interested in volunteer hours? Contact Bonnie Lieberman, 
bnblieb@comcast.net It’s a great way to have fun, raise money, and serve 
Reisterstown UMC with your friends. Don’t miss out on volunteer sign up! 

 
Susan M. Harry, Reisterstown UMC Director of Youth & Young Adult Ministries 

gwtwsue2@comcast.net  / 410-245-7190 C#/ http://rumcweb.org/  

http://rumcweb.org/grow/youth-group/
mailto:gwtwsue2@comcast.net
http://bcchristianworkcamp.org/
mailto:gwtwsue2@comcast.net
mailto:bnblieb@comcast.net
mailto:gwtwsue2@comcast.net
http://rumcweb.org/
http://bcchristianworkcamp.org/index.htm
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Volunteers+Needed+Clip+Art&view=detailv2&&id=0A1C675B30A74D8CB7B13F5960D7880B17CEE7D3&selectedIndex=10&ccid=PELix9xM&simid=608044684380079554&thid=OIP.M3c42e2c7dc4c0266ec92b3efe4260c01H0
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Name: Garrett Wayne Boerner 

Age: 14; Grade: 8th 

School: North Carroll Middle 

Interest or Hobbies: Football, Basketball, La-

crosse, Lineboro, 4-H Club, 

Favorite Food: Food-Chicken Tenders 
 
Name: Grant Joseph Boerner 

Age: 14; Grade: 8th 

School: North Carroll Middle 

Interest or Hobbies: Football, Basketball, La-

crosse, Lineboro 4H Club, 

Favorite Food: Crabs 
 
Name: Douglas E. Ditto 

Age: 14; Grade: 8th  

School: Franklin Middle School 

Interest or Hobbies: Baseball (playing and 

watching!) and PlayStation 

Favorite Food: Pizza and Crabs 
 
Name: Kathleen “Katie” Louise Harry  

Age: 14; Grade: 8th 

School: East Middle School  

Interest or Hobbies: Guitar, singing, &  

music  

Favorite Food: Pizza and Dark chocolate cov-

ered pretzels 

Name: Alyssa Marie Morris 

Age: 13; Grade: 7th  

School: Franklin Middle 

Interest or Hobbies:  Playing soccer & soft-

ball 

Favorite Food: Seafood 
 
Name: Kara Elyse Morris 

Age: 13; Grade: 8th  

School: Franklin Middle 

Interest or Hobbies: Playing soccer,  

softball, violin 

Favorite Food: Sushi 
 
Name: Connor  Mark Trump 

Age: 13; Grade: 8th  

School: North Carroll Middle School 

Interest or Hobbies: football, lacrosse, bas-

ketball, and golf 

Favorite Food: Alfredo noodles, pizza, tacos, 

and pancakes. 
 
Name: Thomas Christopher Warrington 

Age: 13; Grade: 8th  

School: Franklin Middle School 

Interest or Hobbies: Soccer, baseball, playing 

the Tuba 

Favorite Food: Pasta, Chick-fil-a, Pizza 

Confirmation Class 2016 
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6/1 
Barb Bonicker 

9718 Ashlyn Circle 
Owings Mills, 21117 

 
6/5 

Pat Dinsmore 
203 Sunnyking Drive 

Reisterstown, MD 21136 
 

6/10 
Barbara Kehne 

4637 Water Tank Road 
Manchester. MD 21102 

 
6/10 

Stewart Reed 
3400 Halcyon Road 

Stevenson, MD 21153 
 

6/11 
Jacob Reynolds 

427 Cockeysmill Road 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
6/11 

Thomas Trcka 
602 Brunk Court 

Reisterstown, MD 21136 
 

6/14 
Sophia Warfield 
5027 Kemp Road 

Reisterstown, MD 21136 
 

6/15 
Ann Clayton 

115 Third Ave 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
6/16 

Caralyne Blake 
12909 Tufton Woods Court 

Reisterstown, MD 21136 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

6/17 
Mary Fritz 

117 Choptank Terrace 
Cambridge, MD 21613 

 
6/17 

Sara Nash 
4440 Maple Grove Road 
Hampstead, MD 21074 

 
6/18 

Brian McNelly 
3815 Thoroughbred Lane 
Owings Mills, MD 21117 

 
6/21 

Norman Miller 
12542 Ivy Mill Road 

Reisterstown, MD21136 
 

6/22 
Katherine Holsonbake 
2002 Conan Doyle Way 
Eldersburg, MD 21784 

 
 

CELEBRATING ALL OF OUR  
Under 21 AND Over 70  

MEMBERS  

When:  Tuesday, June 28, 2016 
Time:  6:30—8:00 pm 
Where: Trinity Lutheran Church  
  (Fellowship Hall) 
  109 Main Street 
  Reisterstown, MD 21136 
Presented by: Gilchrest Center for Hospice Care &  
  Eline Funeral Home,  Reisterstown 
RSVP:  BY MONDAY JUNE 20, 2016 
Phone:  410-833-1414 or email: elinefh@comcast.net 

Blood Drive  
at RUMC  

JUNE 25TH, 2016 
7:30 am – 1:30 pm 

Fellowship Hall 
To schedule your  

life-saving donation, 
please contact:  

Kelly Fairhurst at  
410-356-8695 

If you have questions regarding your  
eligibility, please call:  

1-866-236-3276 
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JUNE 

1-5 All Day Baltimore Washington Annual Conference   

   Washington DC 

4 11:30 am Community Kitchen Fellowship Hall 

7 8-4 Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall  

11 6:00 pm Coffee House Fellowship Hall 

12 11:45 am Silver Threads Luncheon Fellowship Hall 

15 7:00 pm Book Club Library 

18 8:00 am Christian Brothers Breakfast Fellowship Hall 

18 6:00 pm Family Ministries, Keys Game Frederick 

20-24 5-8 pm Vacation Bible School 246 Main St 

25 7am Blood Drive Fellowship Hall 

 

JULY 

4 ALL DAY OFFICES CLOSED 

9 6:00 pm Coffee House  Fellowship Hall 

11 ALL DAY Turnbaugh Trust Grant Submission Deadline 

12  8-4 Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 

17– 22 Baltimore County Christian Work Camp 

18 6:30 pm Turnbaugh Trust Team Meeting Library 

20 7:00 pm Book Club Library 

26 8-4 Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 

 

AUGUST 

6 8:00 am Men’s Fellowship Breakfast Room 8 

 11:30 am Community Kitchen Fellowship Hall 

13  6:00 pm Coffee House Fellowship Hall 

16 8—4 pm Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 

17 7:00 pm Book Club Library 

  Begin Set up for Consignment Sale 

 8:30 am Sisterhood Fellowship Breakfast Reisterstown Diner 

25 7:00 pm Choir Resumes Choir Room 

30 8-4 Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 

Three Month Calendar Mondays 

10 am to 12 pm — AA, 308 

1:30-3 pm—Infants & Toddlers , 308 

7 to 8:30 pm— AA, 308  

8 to 9:30—Nueva Jerusalem, NSC, Band practice 

Tuesdays 

7:00 am—4:00 pm—Mission of Mercy (2nd and 4th Tues-

days—unless otherwise noted on schedule) 

10:30 am – Staff Meeting  

6:30 to 8 pm—Washed Anew Rehearsal  

7:00 pm—Sisterhood, 308 

Wednesdays 

10 am to noon – Library Committee  

8:30 am –3:00 pm—Infants & Toddlers, 308 

6 to 8 pm – Food Pantry Open  

7:00 to 8:30 pm— Praise Band  

7:00 pm—Men’s Fellowship, 308 

Thursdays 

8:30 am—1:30 pm – Infants & Toddlers, 308 

10 am—noon—His Hands & Feet Shower Ministry 

7 to 9 pm—Adult Choir, choir room  

7 to 8 pm—NA, 308 

7:30 to 9 pm – Nueva Jerusalem, NSC  

Fridays 

8:30 am—1:30 pm – Infants & Toddlers, 308 

6:30-7:30 pm—Daisy Troop, RM 7 

8 to 10 pm—NA, 308 

Saturday s 

9 to Noon—Food Pantry Open  

9 am to 3 pm—Maryland Sings Rehearsals 

9:30 to 11:30 am—AA , 308 

Sundays 

2 to 6 pm—Nueva Jerusalem, NSC 

Most Sundays  

11:30 to 12:30 – Joyful Noise Handbell Rehearsal  

Every Sunday  

6 to 8 pm—Youth Group (End of August through May) 

First Sunday of the Month— Nueva Jerusalem, Fasting 

and Prayer service, NSC (6 am—1 pm) 

Last Friday of the Month—Nueva Jerusalem, Prayer 

Service, NSC (8pm-12 midnight) 

Church Committee Meeting Dates 

1st Monday—Worship Design Team (7 pm)  

1st Tuesday—Worship (6:30 pm)  

1st Wednesday—Evangelism (5 pm)  

1st Saturday— Community Kitchen (11:30 am—1:00 pm) 

1st Thursday—UMW (7 pm)  

2nd & 4th Mondays—History & Records (9:30 am)  

2nd Tuesday—even months— Finance (6:30)  

2nd Tuesday—odd months— Trustees (6:30)  

3rd Sunday—Newsletter Dead-line and Gift Card orders  

3rd Sunday— Blood Pressure Screening (9am—1pm) 

3rd Tuesday—SPRC (7 pm)  

3rd Tuesday—RUMC Crafting Guild (September through 

May) (7 pm) 

3rd Wednesday – Missions (7 pm) 

4th Tuesday – Church Council (6:30 pm) 

4th Thursday—His Hands & Feet (7 pm) 

2nd & 4th Fridays—Prayer Shawl (10 am) 
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PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

Reisterstown United Methodist Church  

246 Main Street  

Reisterstown, MD 21136  
Phone: 410-833-5440  

Fax: 410-526-6838  

Pastor Vivian C. McCarthy  

E-mail: Pastorvivianmc@gmail,.com  

Office Email: RUMCOffice1777@gmail.com  

WEBSITE: www.rumcweb.org  

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/ReisterstownUnitedMethodistChurch  
 

WORSHIP TIMES  

8:30 am Praise Service  

9:30 am Grow Hour (Sunday School)  

10:30 am Spirited Traditional Service  
Certified Childcare available during all times  

 for infants through toddlers.  

 CEREAL 
 CANNED VEGETABLES 
 SPAGHETTI SAUCE 
 PEANUT BUTTER 
 JELLY 
 MACARONI AND CHEESE 
 CANNED FRUIT 
 APPLE SAUCE 

 PASTA 
 BAKED BEANS 
 RAVIOLI OR CHILI 
 MAYONNAISE 
 TUNA 
 VEGETABLE OIL 
 KETCHUP 
 DESSERT ITEMS 

 RICE 
 CRACKERS 
 TOOTHPASTE 
 LAUNDRY DETERGENT 
 JUICE 
 DEODORANT 
 LIQUID DISH SOAP 
 GALLON SIZED ZIPLOC BAGS 

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS ARE NEEDED  YEAR ROUND 


